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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	6 & 7
	DATE:
	March 18, 2004

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2003-0492
2003-0515
	PREPARED BY:
	Marilyn Cope


SUBJECT:
Proposed Motions 2003-0492 and 2003-0515 would confirm the Executive’s appointments of Rose Clarke and Brian Rich to the King County Landmarks Commission.
BACKGROUND:

In 1980, King County established the Landmarks Commission to ensure preservation of the regions historic places, material culture and traditions for future generations.
The nine member citizen commission is comprised of volunteers with a broad set of expertise in areas such as architecture, art, land use, historic preservation, archaeology, education and history.  No more than four members may reside within any one municipal jurisdiction.
Commissioners are responsible to designate and regulate landmark properties, represent suburban cities with interlocal agreements with the County on the Landmarks Board, and advise the Executive and Council on King County landmarks issues.  The Commission promotes and protects historically significant sites by providing technical assistance to owners of historic building, community organizations and local public agencies.  Additional responsibilities include oversight of Cultural Facilities, Cultural Education, Special Projects and Sustained Support programs that provide grants to landmarks organizations and individual specialists.  Funding for landmarks programs is available from the Cultural Development Fund, generated by hotel-motel tax revenues.
CANDIDATES FOR APPOINTMENT TO THE KING COUNTY LANDMARKS COMMISSION:
2003-0492:  Rose Clark
Ms. Clarke is the Deputy Mayor of Burien and has served as member of the Burien City Council for four years.  She is personally interested in history and has taken an active role in her community to restore Des Moines’ Memorial Drive and World War I Memorial.  Ms. Clark resides in Burien, in Council District Thirteen.  Proposed Motion 2003-0515 is a partial term appointment expiring on June 1, 2004. 

2003-0515:  Brian Rich
Mr. Rich is a licensed architect currently working for NBBJ Designs and is a member of the Seattle Historic Resources Committee.  He has received numerous honors and awards for his architectural designs and has written a manuscript on Seattle’s Historic Vaudeville Theatres.  Mr. Rich resides in Vashon, in Council District Eight.  Proposed Motion 2003-0515 is a partial term appointment expiring on June 1, 2005. 

Approval of these two motions would leave the Landmarks Commission with one remaining vacancy to fill.
INVITED:

Julie Koler, Historic Preservation Office, Office of Cultural Resources
Rose Clark, Candidate for the King County Landmarks Commission
Brian Rich, Candidate for the King County Landmarks Commission 
ATTACHMENTS:

1.  Proposed Motion 2003-0492 with attachments

2.  Executive Transmittal Letter for 2003-0492
3.  Proposed Motion 2003-0515 with attachments

4.  Executive Transmittal Letter for 2003-0515
